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BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
Wednesday, November 29, 1972

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Mountain States Petroleum
Corporation for gas prorationing, Eddy
County, New Mexico. :

Richard L.
Examiner

BEFORE ¢ Stamets,

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

R AR 1|
é |
) -
) '
) Case No. 4873 )
) .
)
)
e %




—
RN,

AR b e
- T

Ry e

S

N

[
D

Ay
e e

e
&

-
SR 0

B4 |

b

r & mc cormick re

EY,HHBE

dearni

200 SIMMS BLDG.#P.C, BOX 10020PHONKE 243-60910 ALBUQUEFRQUE, NEW MEXICO 67108

1296 FIRST NATICNAL BANK BLOG. EASTCALQUQUERQUI‘f, NEW MEXICO 87108,

11

i2
13

14

15

167m

17
18

19

21
2
23
24

25

PAGE 3

MR. STAMETS:: The hearing will come to order. We
will call Case 4873, application of Mountain States Petroleum
Cofporation~for gas prdratlohinq, Eddy‘CSunty; &ew Mexico. I
ask for appearances in this case, 4813.

MR. JENNINGS: James T. Jennings of Jennings,

HEEEIQE?“EE&“CGﬁple“appeariﬁq‘forwthe applicant, Mountain States

Petroleum Corporation.

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, I'm Richard Morrié“of
Montgomery, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs and Morris, Santa Fe,
appearing on behalf-of David Fasken. We.may have one w.itness°

MR. STAMETS: Okay. Mr. Havenor ﬁas been swofn in
the previous case. If there is no necessity to swear your
witness, we won't.

‘Mr. Jennings, you may proceed.

K. C. HAVENOR,

a witness, having bLeen provi

!

upon his oath, tegtified as»follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. JENNINGS:

Q@ - Would you state your name and occupation, please, sir?
A My name is K. C. Havenor. I'm a Geologist with MOuntéih:
' States Petroleum Corporaticii, Roswell, New Mexico.
MR. STAMETS: The Examiner understands the witnesgs'

qualifications. You may proceed.

" (By Mr. Jennings) Mr. Havenor, are you familiar with the

icusly Aulv sworn according to law,
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in the sgouthea

appliCatiOn’filed h;rEi;‘QQ Mountaihjééaﬁes Petroleum
Corporation?

Yes, I ‘am.

There is an application for gas profﬁtiOﬁinq iﬁ the West
Atoka-Morrow éag Do@i: |

That is cqrréct.

Réfsffing.to what has been marked as Exbibit’l, would
you refer to that and just point out the wells in the‘
pool and your well and the other prodhcing wells in the

pool and then generally eéplain'the exhibit?

This is"an Isopach map ‘of “the sand Of the Morrow formatiog.

The map shows the location of the producing wells in thev
West Atoka-Morrow Field, being specifically the Pennzoil
United Number 1 Vandiver in the northwest quarter of

Section 13, the David Fasken Nuﬁber l Peénnzoil 13 Federal

agt quar

rter of Sect

‘Number 1 Brown Yates in the southeast quarter of Section

24, all of thése being in Township 18 South, Range 25
East, and the applicant's well, the Mountain Statés
Pebrdleum‘Number 1 McCaw, located in the northwest
quarter of Section 19, 18 South, 26 East.

Th &onnection with this same exhibit, I will refer you to

what has been marked as Exhibits 3 and 4.

Yes, sir.

' Would you get some for Mr. Morris. I didn't know he was
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0 referring to the wells in the pool, Mr. Havenor, are

stinker wells.

eaE G

L
~going to he here. :

A Yes, I have a cOpY-

MR. STAMETS: They could 100k at this other set I

THE WITNESS: That's all right. 5We have one here.
Mr. Examiner.’ That's 4 and 3. 4
A Exhiﬁit 3 is a cross section; an electric lod cross
gection labeled "B" and the line of this cross gection is
shown on our Exhibit 1 being from the pavid Fasken Bfown

- g

vates Well éﬁrduthhhe Mduntain States McCaw Well to the

Fundamental Number 1 Tﬁorp—Sear Wwell, étdry'ﬁéle'dfiiiéd
in the goutheast quarter of Section 18.

Exhibit 4 is a cross section based\bn an'électric
vioq correlation drawn from £he David Faéken Number 1

Pennzeii'La‘throuqh the Mountain gtates McCaw Well to the

Read and StevensrNdﬁgéf‘l"iiéhe“ﬁfa;ﬁard Well loc&tﬁéﬂi§”>, ‘

«

the northwest quarter ofﬂSection 29, 18 South, 26 East,
the latter ﬁell being productive from the "B sand and

is a well in tne Atoka penn or the Atoka-Morrow Field.

there different types of wells or are the wells
comparaﬁleé
A Well, there axre four producing wells in the field; and

it's equally di&ided petween twoO good wells and two
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Would you identify the two good wells?

-The good wells are the David Fasken Number 1 Brown Yafes
and the Mountain Statgsrﬂqm}’jgr 1 McCaw. The low
productive wells are the Pennzoil Vahdiver_and the David
Fasken Number 1 Pennzoil 13 Federal.

Now, basically what do your Exhibits 3 and { show?

The Exhibits 3 and 4 having a common point in the

Mountain States Number 1 McCaw demonstrate the

R = tan 1t —u o
d "

Sands to the "B"
Sands énd their relative correlativity betiween the wells
in question, primarily the Brown Yates Well, the McCaw
Well, and the Pennzoil Well. /

The two wells outside of the producing field limits

are for yzference to the .absence of sand as in the case

of the Fundamental Well ‘and in the presence of

commercially productive "B" Sand in -the case of the‘Read
and Stevens Brainard Wel}.

-Mr. Havehor, have vou caiculated or prepared a
calculation showing a production from the varioﬁs weiis
in the pool during the year 19722 |

:Yes, I hé&e thesge. o

Is this what has been marked as Exhibit Number 3?
I believe it's Exhibit Number 2. |
Exhibit 2.

It's a tabulation?

It's a tabulation taken from the Commission records as
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_f% vi} published in the 0il and Gas Engineering Commi evaLw%?W
ES 2 reports for the report period_ﬁanuary through September,
é% ‘3A 1972. The produﬁtion from these wells in this field,
}EE' 4 as was stated before, is basicélly divided in half. Twé
zéi' 5 7 very poor locallty wells devloped in thln sands and two
EE 6 good wells, namely the Fasken and Mountaln states Well.
'gé 4 These two wells have now or during the early parﬁ-bf_”'
EE .8 1972 reached an equal cumulative production.
;EE 9 So this is maybe 200,000 or 300,000 cubic feet of
_§§ 10. gas @ifferential between the total cumulative on the
‘g% 1 wells,“ but the point being that these are the two wells
-ég . 12 ,tﬁét are taking thn majority of gas out of the formatzon.
_Eé ggv 13 MR. STAMETS: This is the Mountain States Well gnd
o ”%é 331 the Fasken Brown Vates?
G E 15 THE WITNESS: Yes, that is correct.
5z
%% 16 ] © (By Mr. Jenninqs)\vjust generally what does this exhibit
héé >17 - r‘show’aé é&m;£; pfodué£i6n'fidﬁwEﬁé §aii5ﬁé;ﬁéfi§'aﬁkiﬁ§
sa
%é 18 the last couple months or ln proportion to each other?
%E 19 A The main difference that is demonstrated is in the rather
o] . ’ .
zé '20 major difference in amount of pay between she Pasken
éz 2t Brown Yates Well and the Mountain States McCaw Well,
. 2
%% 22 being that the remainlng two wells shown on'Exhibit 2 are
oz
%% 23 yather gmall in amount being 2, 000 000 to 5 000 00 pex
0 e ;
ié 24 month,fgs opposed to from 5,000,000 to as high .as nearly
) w25t_: 10;000,6ﬁ0 per day for the other two wells.

e ——
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_ What dges that indicate to vou?

" Mr. Havenor, have any pressure'tésts been made in this

PoOl to your knowledge?
Yes{ The pressure tests specifically have béen':un'on

the Mountain States McCaw and on the David Fasken Brown

i -

ind thiat thése pressures are very

Fh

T21ll; &hd we
comparable, Snly a few poundssdifférential between the
éwo,'ﬁhe'iast test having beeﬂvrun,4i helieve, in July,

bl972; on both wells and the pressure ﬁeing less ﬁhan a
10-pound diffeteﬁtiél between fhe two as ;eported to the -

Conmission forms to the Hobbs office of the 0Oil

Conservation Commission. See 125.-

This‘in@igates‘a common résérvoir as we havé,‘it supports
our geological ihterpretation of a coinmmon régervoir |
particularly between the Brown Yates and the McCaw Wells.
Mr. Havenor, from your experience in this field as omne
of the operators, do you feel that gas proration is-
necessarv to prevent waste?

Yes, and that fs the purpose of'duryapplicatiOn.,

Why do you feel thié?

There are basicallv two reasons why we feel that
productigﬁiggntinued along the present pattexn would
contribute to waste of natural gas. One; the two wells

which are located in the northeast quarter of Section 25,

the original well, the well on the south being the Pavid
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Fasken Number 1 Yates-Hornbaker, which was s@bsequehtly_
whipstocked towards the east{by‘Yatés Pétroleum
Corporation, encountered water in the correlative sands
ihrthis formation. |

‘The well in the nOrtﬁéasﬁ,»northéastgfSection25
is chrreﬁtly being-drilled. It was d;illed to a total
depth, and it's our understanding now that the well is
being whipstocked. We don't know what direction or for
what reason it's‘beingxwhip§;§ckgd,'bédaﬁse the wellvis
being’drilled as a tigﬁt hole; and we have no access to
information.

Therefore, we cannot determine at this point

whether or not water is also presently in this location;

but because of the very high pull on the formation or the

Well, we proposge the very real>possibility of causing
increased encroachment of water from the south in this

sand.
This is further complicated by necessity 6f Mountairn:
States in trying ﬁo proteét its correlative right by
increasing the take from their well. We feellﬁhat this
further endangers the encroachment of gas or water,

excuse me, from the sgouth.

We also feel that the second reason for requesting

prorationing in the field is related to the high takes

very high daily take from thé David Fasken “Brown Yates




. | ‘ » . | PAcE 10
| . — ‘ . — 7 ’ : — )
E, - 1 from ’the well. We have expgrienced a ’rather gsharp .
[' : oy 2k . draw-down in preésures on our well from the time that
I _ ﬁ - 3| we accelerated our »taike trying to maintain approximately
L‘ 4 equa]; pro-dtlxkc\:tiorx.wi‘thk tho Yates Well; ‘and as a fesult of
(- Eﬁ N ‘ this, part of which we 'recgijﬁiééi is machanical in
6 nature because of» the constriéti.ons of flow at the higher
é - ié 7. rates, we recognize that that can be part of it; but
g’% ' § 8 ' pecause of thi._s rather sharp drop in preséure, ‘tub‘ing-'.
{ §§ OEO . ol ?rgsgure‘, we cut thé productiivity of oﬁr we’llgﬂback
E:% ‘!_._3 710 _ bécause we we;:é afra;.d cr)fi damaglnq the ':':érs'ér'vbir‘ ‘ands -
‘ s qu 1l causing either a loss of hole or-a certain damage to the
7 -E—. 12 formation.
e £ 02 |
v é é:; 13 ¢} po you know if the two good, wells are producing at
: %é;’ 14 capacity"or close to capacitv?
;‘t li% 15‘ A The Mountain States Well is not producinag at ghis time
}"3 %% 16 at capacity, becauge we refused the take for fear of
d&
gg ?J:gv 17 causing damage to the reservoir and the well. I do not
g . @ - .
%f 18 really know what the total capacity, the deliverability
iE'& %‘; 19 | of the Brown Yatés Well is. I would expect that it is
- ‘Eé 20 | in excess of 10,000,000 cubic feet per day because of the
. - 24 , .
- TQ x é; 21 geveral timee that it has reached nearly that much on a
%ﬁ ::’9‘; 22 ‘ 9,000,000 on a monthly average.
M , .
- %% 2319 Take the last two months, what did it produce? -
® S0 .
2 EE 24 A Close to or slightly over 9,000,000 per day.
B A feel that the failure to prorate this 932 pooy Wi
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no you further feel that proration would be in the

‘interest of cohservaticn?'

_

ves, we doO.

vhat do you in effect or what

e the results if the'F and X

do vou anticipate will

w»11, which vas proposed to

be drilled in the southwest guartex of Section 10, 660

from the south and west 1ines

and the pool is not pr&rateé?

1e, Of course, in a previdﬁs'EaSe stated our epposition

to this jocaticn; and we feel

,is drilled and completéa

i3

that if it were aranted

and if the well were Arilled and if it made‘a commercial

well, that mogt of the gas derived to supply the

acres south aﬁdfégﬁfﬂvést“cfw#hewlocatign,»heinq

, from that well wvonld he derived fyom the £A0

£

Specifically the acreage cormitted to £he ‘ountain

States TleCaw and the ravid rasken Vates Wwells.

ro vou hava any opinions OF ci¢gageations

This, of course,

as to the amount

Cin cwthich this gas could bhe nrorated?

is a difficult»question; put it would

appear to uS that on the pbasis of rroductive capacities

and surface acreage that the 'fountain states and the

navid Fasken Wells, apeci £ically the tMumher !

s

the Tashken Browh vates, has the majority

25 | "

MeCay and

of the progucind
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acreage or gand-located under their respectivé écrgg@giv
The wells to the north and slightly northwest in Section’
13 are poorly, are poor producers. Thev are marginally
commercial, and in my own opinion the northern-most
well, the Pehnzoil United Ngmber 1l Vandiver, is in fact

a non-commercial well at ite daily rate of 90,bdd‘cﬁblc'

feet per day.

We would suggest that there may be a reasonable
basis here being that primarily two 320 acre or

approximately 3zb—acre tracts are involved, that the

‘average production perhaps from the two better wells for

the last six moﬁths be compared, énd that An average
value’beéween the takes of the two be established as
some typeé of quideline for future productiQniwhich will
come from the field and primarily from these two wells.
Do vou have anything further that you wishkto offer in

this case?’

No, sir.

Mr. Havenor, were Exhibits 1 through 4 prepared by you
or under your supervision? |
1 through 4 were prepared by me, Number 2 specifically
being a compilation of the data frOm‘the records of the
occ.

MR. JENNINGS: We would offer these exhibits.

MR. STAMETS: Without objection, Exhibits 1 through

N
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; will be admitted into ewvidence.
Questions of the witness?
MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir. i
CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. EORRIS;
0 Mr. Havenor, when was the Mbuntain étateg~McCaQ ﬁell
conmpleted?
A Mountain States McCaw Well was completed October 15,
1970. |
0 Wére‘drill stem tests run durinq;thé”course of its
drilling and completion?
A Yes, they were.
0 ﬁavé vou taken additional bottoﬁhole pregsures on that
”well.since it's conmpletion? |
A t“Ye»s, we have.:
0 5_ Are all of those reported t0‘£he Oil Conservation
Commission?
A Yes, they have been. b
0] Do you know when the David Fasken Well waé completed?
A David Fasken Brown Yates Well was completed approximate;y
February 15, 1971.
o ‘Do you khow how much gas was produced by the Mountain

States Well during the interval from tﬁe time it was
completed until the David Fasken Brown Yates Well was

completed?
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22

Yes, sir. There was just less than 100,000 cubic feet

of gas, and that was for riqg fuel for the rig that

‘drilled Mr. Fasken's well. That was the only gas that

was produced between the time that our well was

‘complated and the completion date of the Brown Yates.

So both wells came on about the same time?
Yes, approximatelv at the sgame time, that is correct,

Mountain States Well went into the line. The line was

oy .3

P . ongn B S e R - ) .y
' Mowitain States Well, from memory,

-1aid to the
approximatelv two months bhefore it was tp the Brown
Yétes.

Do vou have the information concerninqnthe initial
drill stem tasts taken in the producing formations in

your well?

I have some summary infocrmation available, yes, sir.

Could vou summarize the initial pressures and floéﬁ
rates on your well taken on drill stem tests?

Oﬁ drill stem tests. Th? initial shut—in pressureiﬁas
3,660 pdunds for a 60-minute period. Flow pressures

1,378 to 1,886 pounds. A 90-minute final shut-in

‘pressure was 3,600 pounds. .

You have a flowing rate on the well as indicated on

drill gtem tegts?
Estimated only. 4,250,000 cubic feet per day.

Initially did the Mountain States Well flow at something




| T
| ay
| - PAGE -~ 15
i rd* | " 1 in the néiqhborhooa of 10,000 Mcf per day?
s r. 2] A No, sir.
Sy ; |
g é’;s 3| o Never did?
A E £ 41 A No, sir. 10 ,000 Mcf per davy.
, ﬂg g] © I mean as indicated by the initial drill stem tests.
WA & : ' ‘
; 6| A No, sir. The gas volume was estimated at 4,250,000 on
A _ :
L ,
"g = 7 _a 24-inch choke and at 3,420,000 on & 1-inch choke.
-2 o :
o 81 ’ Excuse me, I stand corrected. It was estimated at the
E 9 rig that at an open 1-inch choke estimated 10,000,000
Qﬁ 55 10 cubic feet of gas per day, ves. I hasten to point out
:_- .E . T
i}‘g e 1 that this was strictly an estimate from the rig floor.
. % 12 There is no back-presgure tests or other devices used
T - n
L ﬁg ”___‘é §§ 13 to estimate that. Further(, in connection, may 1 also
s R 14 make anothé‘f”‘ééim—uent~t?\v.a!;--;-;s”re}.a'tive,, to this, that the
BT us T
: z.% 18 abgsolute accummulated open flow was 3,740 ,000 cubic feet
u .
e 3z :
- :.F‘% 16 per dav.
8¢ »
a2 o7 0 What is the capacity of the Mountain States Well at this
4 D
e O
- 33 i time?
o E
N ‘1‘2
. g“’ 19 A We have produced for more than a short period a little
2 vER b4 (1)
E: 20 over 8,000,000 cubic feet per 4a&ay.
‘ 2z '
ST “ 3 ‘
3; 2 0 Now, you mentioned during your testimony that you
. @
S 6o ‘ ' o
tm o F 22 ' recognize there is some mechanical constriction present
: .3 ,
o F - i
i . 2t 2 that would reduce Or would act to reduce the flow of
2] I -
X " your well if you attempted to produce it at capacity.
- 25 Wwhat were vou referring to?
-

bt 4
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I“m referring to théMﬁfééghié'dtop which would be

noticed at the surface in flowing tubing pressure,

'becauéé you are trying t) get-a. higher volume of gas

through a given space. However, if this were the only

actos ta be‘cOnside:ed( itkCOgld be remedied, for-

example, by puttiné in larger thbihgriﬁ é Abié;AwﬁbQéVéf;"/'

iikewise, when vou aqain>;educe the rate of flow, the

mechanical restriction or the fric¢tion loss would

disappear aﬁd‘shbuld get a gain in tubing pressure,’whicﬁ

is specifically what we indicated we saw did not happen.
We fioWéd:the Qeli at a high rate and the tubing

pressure dropped 200 pounds in a very short period of

time, a few days, and c&htinued and still remains at a

lower level.

Is this the only type of~mechanical restriction that

you are familiar with that exists in yvour well?

As far as we kiow this~ismthehgn}y,F??@Fi?éion‘

Are you aware of any damage to the formation that

occurred during drilling and completion that would

constitute a restriction by way of skin factor?

Yes, there was in fgct rather noticeable amounts of

gkin damage as we detected from an analysis of charts.

I do not recall exacély what thaﬁ factor was, but ﬁhe

fact that the well hags been of late, consistently

producing at the rate of 6,000,000 cubic feet per day




25

PAGE l 7

caleculateqg absolute
open flowuwnuld~indicatéHfhét that skin damage hag

been

for the great majority self~corrected.

You have made no.attempt tq Correct vhateyey skin
damage existed by Corrective treatment ip any way?

It was our Oopinion before Ve drilled the well that
should we encounter or have s&

in“damage to the formation,
it ¥as our opinign that we woulq attempt to correct

skin damage by Production thrdugh the “one jitself, ana
thisAtheory arpears to have orked at least jin this

barticular case,

I bhelieve it wag

‘vour testimony that ang is vour
testimonwahat'y6ﬁf Mountain States wa1] has eXcess

mmmﬁQJmmrthet&;

2s that have been actn

experiencegd from the well during 1272, vou could havye
Produced msre than voy actually have Preduceg?
Yes

¢+ that g Correct,

Has the Pipeline Purchaser restricted your takegs

No, exactly the opposgite, 'S h Fav, bub we
f1ad a telegr

resnonse to

that

vording,

fiela,

thev wonlg

but

for all of the gas that coulqg

thejyr receint of notification on thig hearing
like to have, fon't recal) their exact

Lhey indicateqa that they haa need and a ysqg

be broduced freop this .
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So the producing capacity of the wellsg in this field is
not in excess of the purchager's market demand?

Thig is correct.

There is just one purchaser in this ficld; i=s that

-correct?

In this field there is only oné transporter pipeline
company. However, there is anotﬁer outlet in the nearby
area,

In this pqol, T}answestern is the only purchéser?

This is correct. Transweste;n is hookediﬁp to all four

of the wells indicated as west of Atoka Field in this

map .
' Now, you said that you had two reasons why you thought

proration was necessary in this field. The first reason |-

you gave was that the, I believe vou said there was one
well, that being the Yates Well in Section 25, that had

gshown presence of gsome water dﬁrinq the course of its

completion or where water had besn encountered.

Yes.

Have any 6f the other wells encountered water?

Not to my knowledge.

You said that you feared that production at ﬁiqh rates
would”causé encroachment from the south. Now,&if this
encroachment should occur from the south, Lt would be

the Fasken Well. It would be the first well to feel the

—




[T

7 states would in that case be subjecﬁed to encountefiﬂg

8 watex first,

PO

= 7Ime

%

HoweveY, 1 do agree that the rasken Well would be

the €irst to guffer. However. the mere fact that we

it 1o N e T

Bie

-
or
-

would have damaged 2 gignificant portioh of the reservoir

eYr

LA B R g T

is of concern to us.

de=w

Has the rasken Well proaﬁcéd any ‘water to aate to youxr

knowledqe?

f: A

.. 1 _have no information on that.

8

6] © Are you sayind. wp. Havenov. thak you pelieve that as

- ' |
| PJ'v | - e - race 19 h :
?' : ]  ?2 cffect of that watexr, would it not, rather tg;;ﬂ;;;;”>“M‘“""‘L‘ &
“. l;; 2 ‘ pountain States Well? « ~ |

| . ;; 3| A Not necessarily, because I havg not prégented a ] »
o gtructural map here, but this Mountain states Well is ,
_ T}j*; ;; 5 very sliéhclyé;ru6£d¥allylow;anﬂ {f we use the time- A

.;:;CE"" ‘ el ﬁonored concept of a face moveméht'of watér, thevﬁountaih T l

7 : a probability that the prcducing rasken Weil écqiEé”‘

&
«u
%3
g
ou
n2
2 g
< 2
:3 N . . N =
;‘é %E 181 present yates will cause encroachment of water, or are
; : »%E 19 you just saving that this is a possibility?
. i ‘ : s
E@ 52 20 A This is a po_ssibility, and this possibi,lity ig in
; e« ‘
H L : 3 Y 3
%ii‘ §3, 21 evidence 1n 2 closely related situation on the down-dip
Tz
60 ' S T
,E S % 22 gide of the atoka-Penn Field, where rather strong
o Z N
Z o';\ ' \ :
= éE 23 production there has caused premature waterxr encroachment;
‘ 2% :
‘ 5 . . \ ‘ .
o . a- 24 and this I think is a valid local example as there is no
;;W,¥> bl . . B .
. yanson to helieve that a gimilar thind could not happen
25\__——_~_,—_“_—__,,,_.N_,;,__M.ch,;_,_,_,__,_,,ﬂ,__,;,,_,w,
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.

here.

WhAt rates of“withdrawal existed in that situation-that
you just described, rates of prdductiog?

ﬂi'aOh‘t'tﬁink snat I can angﬁér ﬁhe“queéﬁién accurately.
I don't recall. |

you don't know whether they ére comparable tO the rates
presently being produced‘by Faskeh in its Brown—Yateé

Well OX not? e

A No, but T would venture a guess that it was not that

ie:

high becaus€ of the fact that at the time ghat this

L | encroachment basica11y~occurred was during a peribd when

e

Transwestérn;Pipeline, the purchaser,-had its line

-2

~

pretty wéll £ull of gas: and there was not only proration

-dez

o TR P
3 R i
PR

»

e

of the field, but there‘was.élso quite a few.pipeline

e regtrictions.

"
ik

o tow much Of - spaucdoun in pressure 4o YO geel has
exist béfore you have the danger of producind théwrw:
Eff 2 1 ' reservoir too hard? In that, what magnitude are we

19 talking about? -

20! A I doh(t ﬁhiﬁk I'm qualified to answé%?tﬁé question. My
2i7 paréhéf whe is 2 petroleum Engineer haS“expressed conéern

22 to me over this point put has not stated any specific

23 giguré, so I can't answer the question- ~

) Q- The 1sopach, that you have shown as gExhibit 1, nov. is

25 ‘ ach of what you call the "A" sand?

e ——

just an 130p




i

R

AP A v

pe
1
R
rv o
ST 1
kﬁg ,i 2
4 ‘
- 5
i ii A .
VL N 6
. f@ O ’
= E 7
. 'Eg
- R 8
E;f o3 9
T8N 10
« ra B 1
b >=
2 12
3 = 2
s 8B 2z 1
SE
T 30
e g 14
] e :
43
"L W 15
oo 3E
.. W “3 16
: . [ 4
s ”‘35
iz 17
S 28
o 3«
o e 18
; 33 '
5 14
504 z-g i9
. x 9
R -3 %m
T S 20
o Z
[+ I}
o o« 21
o 68" |
L 4 F )
’ ';; 22
~D
i @z
i 25
g— 24

§eé, that is correc?.

Your well ié actually parforated and producing from
more than just the "A" Sahd; is it not?

It is perforated also with 10 feet in the zone
CO;related as'%heiﬁB" Sand. ‘Iniﬁial~nregsnrn winyls .
was again done by my engineer partner caused him to

reflect to me that he felt that there was no pressure

interference between the upper "A" Sand and the “B" Sand;|

and he, therefore, included, and I am sympathetic on the
bagis of geology, that the lower sand is not in fact
&gelding qés to the bore hole and-that_it just looked
good-on the loq; and we perforéted_it.

 The faét that the "B" Sand, if ¢ommunicatéd to‘the
Atéka—Penh Field,:would he so significantly lower in

pressure that we would see an anomalous drop in pressure

as compared to the Fasken Brown Yates Well which is

completed 6nly in the “A"»Sand; bﬁt the preég#fé$ aré s$
cldée that we:must, I must conclude that there is no
hrocugn the "BY Zone.

Have you made any estimates/%s to the amount of
recoverable gas that exists in this pool at the'present

time?

In the entire pool, no, sir. I have -~
Yes?

No, sir. I have not.
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PAGE 22
j pe .
N 7.3
P 1| O Have you made any estimates as to the recoverable gas
2 that exists under each of the individual geparate
3 tracts in the rool at this bime?
41 A Only under the tract operated by Mountain States
5 " Petroleum, and we estimated that initial reserves under
6 that tract were in excess of 18,000,000 cubic feet of
7 gas.
8 MR. STAMETS: 18,000,000?
9 - THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
10 MR. MORRIS: yhaﬁ's all I have on Cross.
un MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason

12 | Xellahin appearing for C and K Petroleum, Incorporated.

13 CROSS-EXEMINATION

14 | BY MR. KELLAHIN:

o8
O N
x®
W o
30
s , i : o R
“ v . .
:5 1s| © Mr. Havenor, I didn't quite understand your two points
2z N
g . . .
K3 46 in connection with weight. The first is the possibility
(L N4 . .
ou : -
- 38 gy of water encroachment; is that correct?
e B . . |
= J : .
P | A Yes, that is right. ’ ‘ |
i : |
i :: 19 0 Now, the second one I understood you to say had to do
o3 .
g L ’
2‘; g; 20 with vour sharp drop-down in preossures.
o: ) .
o 4 A Yes, that's right.
o < 21
-] a v 22 Q0  Nuw. that's in your well?
oz ’
0+ .
8 anx 23 A Yes, that is right.
a 2| © What constitutes what is in connection with that?
- 25 A Well, what is, as we see it, it would be the ability to
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[o] Formation damage? ' :

_______._—-—-———‘"“—.-'»,

produce gas from this regervoir aﬁd then naving some
condition imposed upon the well or the reservoir which
would prohibit that recovery: and we would consider that
as“invthié cage, for exampie, might bé if our well were
to, if we had to gustain a very ﬁiqh production rate; we
could possibly draw fins through the formation and
cause’ a blockihg somewﬁere arocund the bore ho;e; and if
thig were not a treatable thing, it would constitﬁte
waste in the sense that there is gas which coﬁld not be
prodqced frém ﬁhe fétmgiion.

Now, that's a gituation insofar as you know exists oniy
in your well:; is that right?

L We‘only pray

We do not know that that situation exists.

that it will not exist.

You mean in any other well? o

In any other wells in the field, ours Or Mr. Faskéﬁ's;“"'”w”ﬁ*"'

But you are asking the commission teo protect you by
prorating in order to prevent mechanical damage to your‘
well? |

1 wouldn't call that mechanical damage, Mr. Kellahin.
You wouidn't?

No.

what would you call it?

Formation damage.

e
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o i'.).

;" jg'{; 2| 0 As far as you know, it would only affect your well and

: , f!-‘ . 1L nos ahY Other well?

‘ a | )

t‘ 4] A I would assume that a similar type thing could also

o fi ooy 5 affect other wells.

A | )

S _; 6| © You don't know actually whether it would affect your

B B

k4 E E 7| well or not, do you?

; {Q 8 8| A No, we do not. 3
=

[ = :

;" 9| O Now, this water encroachment is a normal thlng The

L

| .
lﬁ K-t 10 water would lie lower strur"turally than the gas ln a
-T) .
;.ﬁ ) E‘ 11 reservoir, would it not?
, ~ = 12| A Normally.

. “4 h ?_ )

i - % gagé’ 13190 Is your well completed higher in the structure than the

: A ‘ :

' E Eg 14 Fasken Well or lower, do you know?

. wu

o ¢ z> .

" u Z 15 A I again have to go by memorv since I did not bring a
3z _ , : L
E §§ 16 structural map. I believe that it was a few feet lower.

or . .
QU i s . ’
b i3 g There was not a significant difference, but I believe it
LI ] .
8 23 _
35 .1 was a few feet low.
13 , ' _
E g: 19| @ But you are considering structually the Fasken Yates-
I 9 : ’

. a

ke é; mn Hornbaker Numher 12

R et

94 nl| A That is correct.
. 09 !
;Lg ‘:’;' 2] @ Did you say it produced water?
) - '
ok
! f%’ 23| A It recovered water on drill gtem tests.
L ie ‘
s 24| @ Was it ever produced, or do you know?
b 5| A It was plugqged. ‘
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10

o

" Yes, sir.

You don't know what the situation is as to the
recompletion, do you, of that well?
We are talkiiig about two Jifferant wellg.

I'm talking about the Number 1 Well which was deviated.

The Number l'Weilvﬁéé'aéﬁfaigajméﬁdwit”is'my'ﬁﬁd§f§féﬁ6ihy“"

that the.well has been abéndoned. I have ﬁot'seen a
completion data on the well, but it is my understanding
that the well has been abandoned.

After it was deviatead?

That is correct.

Do you know what ﬁhe'situation is on the Number 2 Well?

The well in the northeast, northeagt?

No, sir, they are drilling that as a tight hole. I have
no sputca of informéﬁion. |

You don't know ifaig§3imade?wate¥'br:ﬁot?n

T don't know what it's done at this time. .They are
repgrtedl? whipétocking the well. For whaf reason or
which direction, I have no personal knowledge.

Ndw; of all the wells that are completed in-
were completed in the pool or drilled, the Pasken Yates-
Hornbaker is the oniy one thgt made water; is that a
correct, the Number 1 Well?:

L 279
L84

211, gee, it was not recompleted in the pool .but dividea

in the area of the pool. It's the only one that I have
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: ) PAGE 26
S - ' . e T P
I r I ] - -
o 1 knowledge of that had water. Yes, that is correct.
¥ , ,
{" &2 2i o You didn't get watér? ' : ‘
Z | — K i L e e e G e e e . - . -
2 ea 1554 3] a That is correct. We received no water.
w = 4| o Fasken didn't get any water?.
: g 3 5/ a To my knowledge they had no water.
i puiaty .
' - ﬁ 6| o The other two wells in Section 13, as far as you know,
RS 2 £ 7  aidn't?
g ' ,
ba 3 g Ae far as T know thay had no water. ;.
i‘ 3 - ] t
i ‘ g 9! 0. So you are concerned about water down in Section 25?
% 10 .2 Yes, that is correct.
: :ﬁf i 114{ 0 I believe you have answered my other q'uestions; Thank
- E 2 12 you, sir. |
L @ s, . -
- _8 92 13 CROSS-EXAMINATION
S ) ;: . B I S TP L
i is 14 | BY MR. STAMETS:
=34 o w
zZZ
. ‘;§ 151 O I believe, Mr. Havenor, in one of the earlier cases it
: o . . . )
L - 4] . .
B, §§ 16 was pointed out that the Hornbaker Well in the original
D W .
[ e D .
5: 3 1 deviated 120 feet of sand which you don't show on your
5 o< .
i 18 Exhibit Number 1.
iy 2 o
oo :o"g 19| A I have no access to that information, Myr. Examiner. I
kS x5 .
. sa SR o
§ Lu 8% 20 ' can't show it.
", 3 - d
x © o } . e
! F- 21| © And I would presume that the raisable take in your
B . Z .
B 60
ke I, contract .is not a factor here, because you voluntarily
(V]
or ' N
} ;-’;g 23 have resgtricted the production from your well.
¥ e . .
L S S v S - -
. s 2| A That is correct. The well's production was cut back at
] ~ 5 .
ke 25 ) your reguest.
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H 3 1 0 ‘Looking at your Exhibit Number 3, it would ’appe:;u' that
f: %: 2 the bavid ‘f;‘asken Browﬂ Yaﬁéus‘ Well Vhésr“aﬁo'ﬁtmt;wivc-e‘oi"" '
”a o %;3 3 E maybe a li;:tle bit mora ’than twice the thickness of pay.
| . ‘ b ;“: 4: Looking at these logs, vli‘t's difficult to tell anything
‘g’:n ‘ ;;% 5 about the porosity or pick out the net pay. Do you have
,< : _; 6 any comment on tha§ as- to the net pay between these two |
< e :§ 'l | wells? | I
8 N 8| A The David Fasken Well does have a thicker sand than we
M S 9 dq, and I'm not prepared to state .éﬂxactly how ﬁm"ch net
w % ' 10 pay ,,either one of the wells have. The éross pay, I
; i 11 think, is fairly close on the Isopach map, your Exhibi‘t 14
et % . 12 . I think this is fairly close. I'd be willing to say that
A = Sy S - : :
S § gg 13 the McCaw ﬁell is perhaps only 75 pe‘r cent of that figufe
N, gg 14 as far as net pay g'oes.‘
et W W
;.:2. 151 O At the well bore hole there is a differxence of two-
i gg 16 | between the two wells, at least two.
iﬁ ';g 7| A "I don't und’er;tand your --
i %g 18| 0 Well, at the well bdre, the Fasken Well, there appears to
. ™ ‘é; 19 - be at ulea‘st twice aé mucih pay as at the well hore of
i ég 20 the Mountain States Well.
¥ ég a1 | A I don't believe it's quite that much, Mr. Examiner. The
e §§ 22 total sands section is 47 feet on their electric log,
L %% k23 and the total sand section is 42 feet perhaps in the
. g .
E"S 24| McCaw Well. The question would be spe_cifically how much
L 25 of that is net; and kfrom these logs, I ca‘n“'tkdetermine
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feet which 1 saxd earller.t

‘Well,'

You said your own

SR o o
i
'
PAGE 28
‘ 1=
. [ . ‘
1 aE &2 1 which is actually the net.
‘{f .iﬁ 2 There would appear to be, excusa me, 34, 36 feet in
: el o '
_ ;la -§§ 3| ~the McCaw Wall. rathervthéﬁ“‘z
PR T{ '2 ) ;. ".
' gl‘ e 4 And I repeat that perhaps they have 25 per cent more
- s;f‘; X3 sand overall than we Qo.
jf!f ;2/ 6 Could this account for some of the difference?
;%» EE 7 I'm sure about the potential of the paviag Fasken Brown
g o :
‘ (gfg (3] 8 Well. Do you have a figure on that?
S 1 Y o .
_ é‘i“EE ‘g well is capable of making 2,000,000 & dav?
- H ol o | ’
Z*ﬁ _§§ 10 I have what wasg reported as a calculated absolute open
fe @ : o
u{f’”EE i1 | flow of 3,250,000 cubie feet per day, which it would be
s = } _ _
- ’ ' .
:f;;"ig ) 12 if this report is ¢orrect, would be reasonably close to
A e 2
;“‘ é§ §§ 13 ours, slightly 1ess than ours was originally.
- x R
: 30 14 In actuallty, it must pe producing 8,0 ",G 00 0x" 9,000,000
- R -E X
N z3 ]
i 18 a day?
L gz ‘ .
e §3 16 Yes, I think that it is in the range of 9,000,000 per day
. g |
» §E 18 So it would be gafe to an thét the potential jg
£ u 19 obviously somewhat higher than that?
20 «
. Ez 20 Well, at the time that the potential wag taken, this was
% ] 3z ‘ -
- g g
: ;§: 21 a valzd potential; but there was undoubtedly skin damage ;
P .z ’
! 68
ke ar 22 and, of course, the Fasken Well was stimulated; ang this
62 .
N .o o F -
i; ac 23 w1]1 probab’v account for the rest of it,
. T g ’ :
B fo _
- ae 2 What I'm getting at is that the Fasken Well may be
b o
t o .
e 25 substantially better than the Mountain States Well.
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In as far as productive capacity goes?
Yes.

This is a possibiiity at the present time. Again, we
are concerned with opening the well as wide open as it
will aqn.far faar of caunsing damada +0o the foriation.
Referring to the deviation of the Hornﬁaker Well by
Yétes Petroleum, did Moﬁntéin Sﬁates appear at the

original hearing on that to protest the deviation of

that well?

No. Mountain States did not appear. However, it was a

cage where the thificétion slipped past us and had we
noﬁicediit, we would have appeared if éhat means anything
At this tiﬁe, Ehere are no good wells located at non-
standard locations in the pooi?

That is correct.

~So as far as that qgoes, the abplication is somewhat

premature as far as any actual damage?

Yes, in that respect: it is premature. Howewver, we do

.
P

respectfully relate it to that previous application,
because this is of concern.

And the formula that you would propose for prorationing

‘here is 100 per cent acreaqge formula?

I really, Mr. Examiner, I'm a little reluctant to
propose any formula. I suggest that just simply as a

possible means. I'm sure that the acreage factor is of
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“ﬁéfééﬁtagefcf its calculated absolute open flow or its

prinme consideration here. We would pe willing to accept
any reasonable'prorationing formula. -

Mr. Havenox, if the pool were prora£ed and the

d;ﬁdﬁiﬁaticﬂs-by the -pipeline exceeded the potentiél of

the wells in here, wouldn't you be right back where you N

started with a marginal well and producing ljegss than Mr.

rasken's well?

Yeg, wWe would be, and we would be then in the position

where we éould he forced toO attempt to“protect our

correlative rights and take whate#er lumps we might
veceive. 1t's our, the purpose df our application ig to
try to establish some reagonable means whereby this can

be Qrevented.

Along this same line, woild you have in mind proposing

gome sort of limit on the well's production pased on its

deliverability into the pipeline?

1 don't know of any permanent figure, put this might be

a reasonable way Lo determine the geliverability of the

wells and establish a percentage of that delivefabixity.

This would eliminate the prbblems obviously encountered

or the problems corrected from the time of initial

4

production after the calculated absolute flows were

reported.

" Under my statement, im other words, it would not be
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reason;ble to base it on calculatead absblute open flows
aslorlalnal1v reported, bLacause the wells had suffered .
skin damage and both wells, one well has naturally
repaired that damage and the other well has repaired the
damage possibly through stiﬁulation.

There hasn't been any particular amount of testlmory

along this line or any evidence. along this line in this

{case’

No, sir.

You mentioned that there was premature wétér
encroachment in the Atoka-Penn Pool. What evidence do
you have of thig? /

The weJls anO;Ved the Penn Unlted and Yates Petroleum.

“in ‘which it ‘was demonstrated to my satisfaction that
accelerated production had caused a lobe of water to
encroach into part of the field prior to a frontél

advance.

In other words, if everyone withdrew &the gas

Qn

uniformly, it probably would have encroached a3 a front:
but the evidence presented in this particular problem
or area very clearly suggests to me that it was high

rates of production in relation té6 offget wells that

209 SIMMS 3LDG.e PO, BOX 1092 ePHON
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_caused one lobe to proceed farther northwest than dig

other parts of the waterfront.

————

In that particular case, did you have a water zone downij

R S
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the geologist that conducted the test called me
e

mapw
v Rve
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dip from the pool extending fSr geveral miles along the
east boundary?

Yes, eir. That is corféct, and tﬁere is no evidence
hexe to asshyewphat a similarbsituation éannot_exist,
In fact, we sabﬁit thatxtﬁe»Yﬁﬁés;ﬁothaker Well and
the_soﬁthern4most well in Section 25 is a case that
demonstrates that water. And in this sand, we could be
lookiné at that gimilar gituation.

This water was found in the channel or what has been
véfexred to as the channel?

ves, that is correct.

And the Reading and Bétes Incorpérated Linck Well in
~-.stion 24, did it encounter water? .

with youpTPerﬁission, I will read the drill stem ﬁest

as revported. uphe drill stem test from 8,480 to"8,586
was open for two houré, flow day maximur of 31400 cubic
feet of gas per dav and recovered 390 feet of slightly
In a test from 8,76(

gas—éut mud. No water was reported.

to 8,880," and I beg your paidon. The previous drill
stem test was not in the Morrow sand.’ I'm sorry; The
second test "from 8,760 to’8,880;'which was in the Morroﬁ
sand, had gas at a maximum réte'of 147,000 cubic feet and
No water was reported.”

recovered 340 feet of mud .

1 was not present on the drill stem test. Howaver,

— e
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' West Atoka-F

jmmediately after the test and gave me comparable

results.

Has it been det;rmined that there is a water drive in the

A}

P S

No, sir..

Has the pressure decline tended to {indicate that instead

there is no water drive, that it is gas expansion that is

the producing medium?

I don't believe that we have enough information to state.
théﬁ it's cateqbrically one or the other.

What ig a pipeline éressure, operaéing pres§ure?

i pelieve it is now approximatély 500 ‘pounds.

‘Are there any liquids pioduced with these wells?

The two good wells, the Brown Yateg and the McCaw, both
producg condensate. The McCaw Well éroduces condensgate
at the rate of 10,000,000 to 12,000,000 barrels per

million cubic feet of gas. I would assume that the Brown

vates Well is roughly comparable.

‘When you were producing the McCaw Well at 8,000,000 per

day, did you see any apparent damage from this?

tla wéﬁe flowing the well at approximately 6,000,000 chbic
feet per day at a stabilized tubing pressure of 1,650 
pouﬁds. e increaséd the take to right at 8,000,000,
slightly over 8,000,000 cubic feet of gas per day; and

the tubing pressure dropped to 1,400 pounds. After; )




| | N " ' PAGE 24
l . r 2 1 believe it was approximately a week, we cut the well
i - 'f ;j; : 2| back again to 6,000,0b0 cubic feet and the tubing
B _ @ 3 'préésuie'lremained the same, 1,400 pounds.
* 'iﬁ% 41 O fou have any explanation foxr that?
, ' %g s{: 5| A No explanation, but a great deal of concexn.
~, EE ‘Eé_ 6| O 1 imagine. |
e ?; * ;.E. 7 MR. STAMETS: .Are there any other questions of
” g ?3 8 this witness? You may be excused. |
;% oEd .9 i ' MR. MORRIS: We would Yike to p;esent»a“ witness.
“ i ‘?‘; 10 , ) JAMES B. HENRY,
:2 i 11l a witness,”ﬁaving.been first quly sworh according to law, upon
N ‘%:i 3 12 hisjr,\ oath, testified as follows:
N _‘é gg 3 - DIRECT EXAMINATION
) %"g 14 BYMR 'MORRIS :-
wort @ e e
. ;;_Z, 5| 0 Mr. HenrY, please state your mame and where ‘ou regide. | S
‘s %é 161 A James B. Henrv. Midland, Texas.
* ’ %% il o By whom are you employed?
1 %é 18 --‘A Henrv Engineering. |
I s ~ : .
‘ :; ‘é; 19 : MR. STAMETS: What do you intend to qualify him as?
%? %i 20| O _tmy. Mr. Morris) vhat ié your prof'ession, Mr. Henry?
¥ 2 < ) , .
. §§ 21| A Consulting Petroleum Engineer.
v %% 22 * MR. STAMETS: The pxaminer recognizes Mr. vBenrv's‘
* %% 23 gualifications in‘that field.
5 ] 2
‘ Zg 4] © (By Mr. Morris) What is your relaiiOnship to Mr. pavid
m 28 Fasken? o R

-
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column.-is labeled "pxtrapolated BHP pPSIA."

—

I'm on a retainer for my engineering services in a

consulting category with Mp. Fasken. I also physically

_operate, produce, supervise the drilling and completion

of all of his producing wells.

Have you prepared some exhibits"tp present in this case,
Mr, Henry? |

Yes, I have.

If you will refer please to Exhibit Number 1 and state
%h:t‘it ia and oﬁtiinerthe information, gummarize the
information shown on that exhibit.

This exhibit is q;antitatively a history of this well
and its complation. |

which well are you referring to?

pavid Fasken Brown Yates Number 1 shown on the exhibit.

~ ..mhie is an attempt to show ﬁypically what happens to

the completion of Morrow wells in the county. First-of

all, we generally try not to start our avaluation by

drill gtem test of'fﬁé formation. .The first line of

this exkibit shows certain data derived from that arill

stem test. Now, I notice in the jeft-hand margin there

is a date showing the time chronologically when these

events happened. They do‘proceed chronologically down

the page.

The type of test that waz rdn on the well, the next

Extrapolated

———
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final shut-in pressures determinéd fromAa'transient—
pressuie analysis of the bottomhole pressure built up
data on a drill stem test. Now, many times the reservoir
pressure does not return to its oriqgin during the shué-in
period after it's been disturbed and drawn-down by drill
stem tests.

As a result, there have béen devéloped‘enéineeting
techniques very ;Oqically 1ﬁmped into the cateqory of
tran;ient pressure'testing techniques that allowuﬁhe
extrapolaﬁion of Ehe preésure build-up data to a final
static shut-in reservoir pressﬁrey and that's what is
shown in that column. )

" It's also shown farther down the column for other

testing where the same techniques may apply but are, thq‘

data is derived from other teséing techniques. The

flowing bottomhole pressure obgerved here is that at a
datum near the midpoint perforations on the Fasken Brown
Yates Number 1. The flowing well-head pressure in the
case of this would"have heen the flohing Arill-pipe

pregsure ahead of the choke on the test.

134 we have anothier column called "Delta P and
Bottomhole Pressure PSIA." That is the pressure drop

at the bottom of the hole.opposite the formation during
the test. nYou'll note that the 3606 extrapolated pressurd

and the flowing bottomhole pressure substracted from it
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gives us Nelta P.
Mow, it is this'preséure drop that causes gas to
flow into the well, This qoés back to the fundamentals

of reservoir engineering of linowing that everything is

not godna ta flow anleas there ia a nraeasanre diffarential

and this one flows in here. 2nd the rate at that time

due to this drop in pressure caused hy opening a valve an

an empy Adrill stem did produce a flow rate of 3,250 Mef

per day.

The last column is a calculated absolute open flow

“in Mcf perx day} and from this test we did not attempf to

calculate that. There was not sufficient data to
calculate a sufficient overflow.‘ Pfter setfing pipe in
these wells, we sometimes qét an additional drop in
cductivity dne to cementing fhe pipe‘and the fact that

the perforations in‘the casing are sometimes less,

afforded less than 100 percent of the open-hole flow

capacitv.

Now, that was the case on this well which was

- perforated and tested here on February 10, 31971. Mt

that time we had an extragolated hottomhole pressure
from build-un data 6f 3,631, You'll notice that is
slightly diffefent from the one on the Arill stem test
immediately above it. This is attributed to ‘difference

in the gases that were used to measure this nreisure.

it

FER rwasas ..
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Tt's well within the accepted limits of plus or minus

a ﬁélf per é;;; in measurement.

It had a flowing bottomhole pressure of 1954 which /
was substantiallyglower than the”flowing4bottomhole
pressure in the drill stem test, as a matter of fact,
about 900 pounds less. The‘flbwing well-head pressure
was 1450 PSIA, and the bottomhble pressure~drop “opposite
the formation face was 1677 pounds or more than twice
Qh;t it was in ﬁhe drill stem test. Yet this produced
only a flow rate of 2233 Mcf per day or about two-thirds
of that experieﬁcé& on the open-hole drill stem test.

In fact, the absolute open-flow calculated was 3250

Mcf per day which was equivalenit to the actual flow rate

experienced on the drill stem test. Like I say, when we

drill thesge wells, there is a certain amount of invasion

of drilling mud of necessity to control the well. The

~ hydrostatic must exceed the reservoir pressure or the

well would flow cut; and during the time that his

hydrostatic pressure exists in favor of the well bore ovey

the formation, there is a certain flow into the formation
even if zero water loss mud.

Again, there is no suéh thing asya z2ro water loss.
All muds have some water loss, andﬁéhis thing would

continue to invade becausé of the swelling of certain

cgays that are indigenous to. the Morrow sand. And

N e
3
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furthermore, the cementing ang perforating do not

restore it to 100 per cent. Sometimes high flow rates

will~clean~this“up;‘“WémhaVé‘éiﬁéfiéncéd'that the higher .

the flow rate, the more effect it has on ole dning these |

on ole

wells of this damage.

However, in this case, the well shows very little
clean-up; and we performed a 10,000 gallon manufécturing‘
job: on the Well; and the results shown in, Line 3
shows the results of that, of the flow rates of that
fracking job which was an attempt to create an
artificial fracture in the formation. As £he rock
mechanlcs operate, this would hcce been a Qertical
frac at a depth and rates incolVed;

We verified this by temperature surveys and tracer

surveys that thege are in fact vertical fractures. The

bottomhole pressure at that the thereuwould have been
some ‘production from the field was slxghtly lower than
original pressure and at a value of 3,538 PSIA.

The flowing bottomhole pressure at this‘time was
3,077 for a Delta P or pressure drop at the surface of
780 pounds.’ You will also notice that the flowing_tubihg
pressure at this time was up to 2,297 pounds. Now, the
maximum rate, that is the highest rate on the back-

pPressure test, was phys;cally 3,672 Mcf actual dellvery

“volums whHich " resulted in the calculated absolute open floh
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of 10,000 Mcf per dav.

Now, this tést was taken after the well had cleaned

“up but had recovered only about 2% to 30 per cent of

the Ffrac fluid. we were still shodt 70 to 75 per cent
of the fracffluid still unrecovered.. The well was
producing at that time the rate éf fivefbr six barrels
of watex pex miilion-which was identifiéd-as frac water
by a chemical an&l&sis. The~well»continued to clean;
and as it continued to clean with éll these small
volumes of watexr, the,pioauéﬁivity increased. Aftér
about three or four months on theiline, this dropped over
to two or three barrels per million'and—has since droéped
off to negligible amount of water prodhction; and as
these small volumes of water were-recoveréd, the
prngcéiv?#y»of the well é&id increase.

July 10, 1972, is depicted on the last linme. 'We
ran a pipeline deliverability tegt with a bottomhole
pregsure boom in place. At that time, the extrapolated

pregsure from the pressure puild-up data was 3277. 'The

mEiB@inq Lottomhole pressure vas 2841. The well-head

pressure was 1609, and the pressure drop at the formation
was only 436 pounds. Now, this produced a flow rate of
9,300 cubic feot dailv delivered into the pipeline. This

is the lowest pressure drop that the well has ever

experienced down~hole and is the highest flow rate that it

e
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has experienced or as high as it's average flow rate

has been.

There have been occasions we have produced up to

10,000 Mcf per day. This exceeds the capacity of the

pipéiine's dehydration unit; and we;HQVé ﬁad to cut back
to keep from sweeping the frac all out of the unit. -
Please refer to Exhibit 2, Mr. Henry, and explain it.
éghibit 2 is arcomparisoh'of_the quantitive analysis
of the drill stem test on the Mountain States Petroleum
McCaw Cas Unit Number 1 and the David Fasken Brown Yates
Number 1. This is the result of this transient‘pressufe
testing technique that I explained earlier. At the time
these were run, the MountainvStétes Well’héd an
extfépolated pressure of 3661. The Fasken rate of 3606.
The actual pressure in the field we believe to be 3631 as
shown in the earlier exhibit. fThere was about a 30-pound
variation each direction; 25 to 30~pound”variatiOn each
direction for tﬁe difference hetween these two, &and
again I believe this is due to the difference in the
pressure gauges used by the service companies testing it.
The bottomhole presgsure boom in the drill stem test
cast a terrible beating in running it in the hole. It
slips and all the jarring, it is not as accurate ag the

instruments run on the other testing.

Now, the actual flow rate at the end of the 'test' on
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the Mountain States McCaw Well as reported by their

service company was 4500 Mcf per day.  The choke siéé and
étéésure;feéerring to célculéted choke number‘QéuldquOQ
that to be correct and vérified the-Faéken Well‘at its
tegting rate which was, on a smaiier choke was 3250 Mcf
per day flow rate. The surface flowing préséure on the
McCaw Weli ﬁas 800 pounds. The Fasgken Well,‘2205, again,
as a.result:of smaller choke restricting the flow and
showing a higher pressure.

The flowing bottomhole pressure on the McCaw Cas

Unit Number 1 was 1982 and was 2874 on the Fasken Brown

Yates.r NOw,.dh'the net pay thicknesses of‘these two
wells which is the next two items compared here, we took
thbée”ﬁirééfi§f¥f3ﬁl€§éUﬁiéféiaé4measurements an each
welil; and we believe that this represents the best ne£
pay and there may be other tighter sands that are
‘contributing, but tﬁéfé it shows 17 feet open in the
McCaw Well and 20 feet open in the David Fasken ﬁeil.
That did show good sepération and filter cake build-
un in the<microlo§s.
Let's agat back to.my éuestion, Mr. Henrvy, the Fasken Well
has about three feet moras pav? |
That's right on this. Now, it does have more gross sand-

than the McCaw Cas Unit; but as far as the net sand

showing permeability, in the microloq, it has three feet
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up and wiat?

down data, I believe.

Number 1.

mora. Now, we quantitively calculate in these tests a
skin factor as by symbols here, and I might explain that
all of the»g?mbbls and all of the terminology used hefe
is describéd in a-pekrdleum_enéineeriné publication
published by the Society of Petroleum Engineers to’
'standardize the terms used ih these calculations. It's
called EPE Nomogram Number 1 Presgsure Build—up Analysis
in Oil‘and Cas Wells, I believe is the name of the
publication. All of these nomenclature symbols here come
from that publicaﬁion, and the techniques used come from™

that publication.

MR. STAMETS: SPE Nomogram Nihmber 1 Pressure Build-

€

THE WITNESS: Analysis of Pressure Build-up and draw-

This is the name of it. It's Nomograph -

It's available from the Society of Petroleum

Engineers office in Dallas for $15, I believe.

A

The skin factor indicates the degree or severity of the
plugaing around the wellybore due to the'invaéiOn of mud
gide in @& very short interval around this well bore.

Now, that's the reason ié has the term skin factor
and I might say here that a large skin factor means a
lot of damage, and a small skin fgctor means‘a very small
amount of damagqge.

After a well is stimulated with a

frac job, it can in fact have a neqative skin factor so
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e

an the natural

cductivity is greater th

formaticn productivity. Mow, 1 passed’over a line right

o dy

above there‘éﬁé’iiaglike~to back up.. It says natural

formation f£lov capacity in’millidarcic‘feet. Tgis‘is
adetermined fyom the glope of a particulax curve of a
teym we call dimensionless rime versus pressﬁre. And
fyon the slope of that we calculate the numﬁer of
millidarcic feet fOr the fldﬂ.capacity of the rocks
connected ro this wéll bore away from the‘damaged,zone.
mow, this is done with a later péé% of this puild-
up curvee You wil} note here that the millidarcic feet
on‘the'WcCaw»Gas tnit has 146 és/épposed to 95 on the

ravid Fasken prown Yates mamber 1 jnadicatind that the

wacura- formation under damaged Cc2&

well is 59 percent gqreater approximatelytthaﬁ Eiéi*cﬁwthgu;;

Fasken ell.
Nowr, this is the rvpe of flow you would“have in an
open—holp completion if it vere possibln to evacuéte the

ell bore roOCY. without introducinq anv damage to it.

we could ju§t»miraéniouﬁ1y rave it out of there writlhiont
any Adrilling £inids oOr glides ypnvasion, we wéuld have
this tvpe of flow capacity; Now; ghis skin factor reduces
that flow, and you'il notice there is a helta b Skiﬁ‘ana

psIp listed in the Jeft-hand Tﬁiarqix'rhcre,,,,,descjéibinq

anothe¥ set of Aata. This 19 the nuabeX of nounds

— _// _———,.——-—_’__/
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the thihé back to everyday oil~field terms that we are

pressure~drop it takes to force the gas through this

skin.

Now, the 1202 pounds is regtricting the flow from

there are 223 pouhdé of»piessure-drop through the sgkin

indiéated at the time of drill stem test on the Fasken,
Brown Yates Well. You'll note that this has pioduced

a larger draw—down.in the McCaw Well back-~up uhder flowind

bottomhole pressure and inordinately low draw-down in the

measure of the well bore because of this restrietion. Nov

under this Delta p skin label, we have some thing called
J -(ideal) in cubic feet'for p&IA; and this, if you're
familiar with productivity increases in oil wéLls!)this
is the same thing. It'g the number of cubic feet, in
this.gase, that can be produced for each poﬁnd of
préssure-drop’if the skin were not thére. | |

In given amounts of time or --

Per day. This is the amount tﬁaﬁ would be pfoduced per
day. You will ndte that the index hexe for this thing
is greater for the McCaw Well~£han for the Fasken Brown
Yates, and again thig is proportionai to,thé millidaxcic
feet. This is in the same ratio as the millidarcic feet

of the two wells. Now, the flow of efficiency, to get

uged to thinking of , would suggest that the, in per cent

- &he formation into-the well hore on the MéCaw Well,.and | =~ =




ora

f‘;‘i

[}

|4

k ¢
oeieTs!
R I

Y, meler & mc cormic

dearnle

209 SIMMS BLOG.e¢P.O. BOX 100: e PHONEK 2438601 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK 3LDG, EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

1

12

13

15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

PAGE 4 6

-4
he

would suggest that what all'gﬁat means is, if the McCaw
Unit Number 1 is producing 28 per cent of the capacity,
t-would have had all the skinwaamaqé”bé“fém6V§d; it
was actually,restricted 72 per’éent by this skin damage
of its capacity. -

The Fasken Well at a 69 per cent efficiency flow,
efficienc§ in suggesting that it was reduced 31 per cent
by the skin damage. Now, had we removed all the skin
damage and had the same well bore draw-down that was
sxperianced witho;t tﬁe ékin damage, we have indicated
that the McCaw Gas Unit on test at that flowing

bottoumhole pregssure of 1982 pounds would have had a qgas

flow rate of 15,830 Mcf per day.

. _The Fagken Wall would have had at-i

-
deimia TR

pressure of 2874, would have produced 4,680 Mcf per day.

Now, this last column or last line down here shows the

calculated absolute open flow bafore fracture, in Mcf
per day, for the Mountain States Well and thé-Fasken
Well. Now, that was 8,600;000 daily for tbe calculated
low in the Mclaw Gas Unit Numuer 1, and
3(250,000 which was the same number referred to on the
earlier exhibit underlving two, suggesting that the
natﬁral productivity unfracked of the McCaw Gas Unit was

greater than that of the Browii Yates Number 1.

Now, after the frac job, we will now refer back to
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up since, so that the calculated absolute open flow now

"draw-down they are gseeing at the surface is a result of

this skin damage that has never been removed.

Exhibit 1 in the third lyne. You'll sée that this was

areatly increased by the fracturinq job and is cleaned

is much larger than the 10,000,000 it had earlier. All
this says in a nutshell is that the capacity inhérehtly
God-given in the MoCaw Gas Unit is qgreater than that of
the Faskén Well. They have the game opportunity to

produce and grezater in the Fasken Well, and the large

The Fasken Well now has a negative skin factor
because we did several reservoir penetrations aﬁd
stimulations that will give greater productivityithan
the nature inherent 95 millidarcic feeﬁ.

Mr. Henry, it's been suggested that due to the rate of
production there may be some water encroachment into this
ragervoir. Thera may be a water drive. Do yoh‘have any
evidence of that?

No, sir. We have avidence to the\contrary as shown on
Exhibit Number 3.

Would you please explain that exhibit?

Exhibit Number 3 is a plot of the pressure corrected for

AR
.4'1 Y
[

compressibility plotted against cumulative gas

nv-naunt-tn.« P i AN e

A4 MOZICRTIECH  wne WeS L ATURA-FULLIOW TFLeL1d mcu.u - l

regervoir, and by this I've included only the bavid Faske+'
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Brown Yates and .the Mountain States McCaw GasrUnit
Number 1 production and pressure data.

The jeft-hand column oOX jeft-hand side of the pape§
in the vertical -direction shows the pregsure corrected
$f=ccmp:e§sibilify: Ana”thisfcompreésibility is a
correctidn of the na;;rally occurring hydrocarbhon gases
for this deviaéiOn from a Per Gas Law. Per Gas Laﬁ‘is
that pressure times volume diQided by temperature is
a cqnstaht and is equal to any other preésure volume
teﬁperature, pressure volume divided by temperature
siéuétiOn when ohe or the other:Varies. Now, natural
occurring gases are not Per Gases; but froem their
gravity and comppsition, we can calculate their
dgviation from a Per Gas Law; and this Z—fédtor that
yoﬁ see under the PSIA in that column indicates a
correction has been applied.

It is vari%ble with pressure and tempe?%ture7;igééﬂﬂ
in the reservoir the rocg femains/at essentially the
constant temperature we have here, only it's variation
with pressure that ig used to correct Fhis thing and
produce a straight l1ine plot of cumulative productiOn.
This cofrected pressure factor in cases of a completely
volumetric reservoir containing only gas and with no
water encroachment, with no external enerqykbeinq added

or subtractéd from it or external fluids, I should say.
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other than for testing in rig fuel to the Fasken Well.

- which would represent actually two and a fourth squares

being added to or taken from the formation.

You'li'noﬁe on this curve that the line ;hrough the
points produces essentially a stfaight line piot. This
is, I1'11 consider from practicail eﬁgiﬁééfihgﬂpéiﬁfsibf“”
viéw, this is a very good straight line ploﬁ of theée
‘data indicatinq;that there is no water encrqachment_into
this reservoir and further showing that there is good
communication between the David Fasken Brown Yates Number
1l and the Mountain'States McCaw Gas Unit Number 1. The
Mountain States McCaw Cas Unit produced approiimateiy

450,000 Mcf prior to the start of sustained production

All of the pressures that you see depicted here

were physically measured by bottomhole pressure boom

_opposite the perforation in the Fasken Well. Yeu'il . |

note that for the first two and a half squares here

would represent the first 450;000 Mcf production thét was
a pressure-drop in thé Fasken Well as the regult of
prodgction from the McCaw Wel; while it was shut in
awaiting its pipef{ne correction, which establishes very
good communication pésitively‘between these two wells.
The other pressures were measured at iater intervals

down until the last point which has a notation above it

Z¢ “At-Ulat TLime DUTH Wells ‘were 1n a shutT

P N ] .-~
¥ oxep ey

Py ]
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in statug SO that there was no interference between the

+wo wells, and I do not have ;hé bottomhole pressure 6ﬁb
the Mountain StateS’McCaw,*but their surface shut-in-
pressure is the G6-pound difference. so producing gas

of the same aravity and the‘samé liquiad conteht and no

water, we can logically conclude that this répresents

eggentially the same pottomhole pressure in béfh.wéiié'

Mr. Henry, while we're talking about water, there was'

mentioned by Mr. Havenor that water had been encountered

in one of the wells drilled in this field. Do you have

an opinion as to whether or not that water was
ancountered -in this producing zone?

1 don't believe that the David Fasken vates-Hornbaker
Number 1 in’Secﬁion 25 that produced water and gas on a
drill stem is completed nor was tested in a way that is
in any way connected ﬁith this accumulation. The sand
there had a préssure‘greater than the field pressure.

It prodﬁceidr;}.a;ﬁ;r “at a subsea “gatum higher than the
lower set of perforations in the McCaw Well, which,is/;
incompatible with the two being in the same sand

adcumulation.

Now, there are a lot of descriptions of the sands

as Lo the type of sand accumulation that they are. We

have done extensive work with the detonator in

sidetracking these wells and trying to further describe

25 |

——————————
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A I'd like to add one thing to the comments on-Exhibit 3.

) Now, would you ident{fy Exhibits 4 and 5?2

A Exhibit 4 ig a copy of the pay shown on. the dual

the grain oirection, transfér direction, slope of the
sand accumulation, and we have had to reallv oa those
data, to conclude again that even though these mlght bé
stratzqraphlcally correlatlve that they are not the same
sand, because these have a different direction than
the.other sands.’
MR. SfAMETS: Pid I understand you to say that the
Hornbaker well produced water higher strétigraphically?
THEfSITﬁéssz’"Sffuéﬁuraii§. If 1 said
stratigraphicéiiy, it was an error. Tt was structurally higher
at that datum. That is higher than the bottom perforation in
the McCaw Gas tmit
MR. STAMETS: oOkay.
o (By Mf;vMOrris) Mr. Henry, would you identify Exhibito

4 and 5, piease?

Thisg plot‘is a straight line descending to the>1ower
right If water encroachment were in fact occurrlng,
thlS would beqgin to flatten and be concave downward and
would show a flattenznq of these pressure qeneral

accumulatlve productlon plots.

induction letter leg and the approximaté microlog of the

Fasken Yates Numbe;.l. "Esxhibhit Mumbae £ 2o xvproauctloﬁ”
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“States Petroleum Corporation Number 1 McCaw Gas Well in

- presented by Mr. Havenor?

. we have go labeled it and used it in our geclogical and

of the log through the pay interval of the Mountain

the bottom in the West Atoka Field.

Mr. Henry, were you present dﬂring Mr. Havenor's
testimony in this case?

Yes, I was. |

And have you reviewed the exhibits that have been

Yes, Y have.

Would you comment upon that testimony and those exhibits
in connection with Mr. Havenor's interpretation/concerﬁind
tﬁis,reservoir?

Well, I disagree that first of all that the producing

-

[y

zone and the David Fasken Brown Yates is a zone as

comenly known in the Atoka Field to the east. By my

correlations this is the B Zone of the Atoka Field, and

engineering development work.

I do agree that thexre is communication to the‘
McCaw Well shown on our Exhibit Number 5. T believe the
lower set of perforations from 8889 to 8898 is the B
ZOne,‘é remnant of the B zone, the lower-most part of
which is correlative with the bottom of the sand in the

Faskeén Brown Yates.

|

- MR. STAMETS: Which well are we talking about here ]
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PAGE 53
now; the MéCaw Well?

~fHE WITNESS? ~RiGRE.
A The lower set of perforations as debic£ed on the

induction log is correlative with the perforations
shown on the'Faskeﬁ Brown Yates. I do believe that thea
upper set of perfprations“in Ehe Mccéw Gas Unit is the
- A Zone as commbhly‘knownlin the Atoka area.
Qr Mr; Hehry,‘do ybu Have any fﬁrthér cbmﬁents you'd like
- to maks in connection with fhis matter? -
A fThe only other %pinq is in commenting on Mr. Havenor's

Isopach map. I disaqree that the wells in Section 25 are

in the "A" Sand as well as the others I have alluded

.. here to. .
0 Were Exhibits 1 through 5, Fasken Exhibits 1 through 5

prepared by you or under your direction?

A ~ Yes, they were.

MR. MORRIS: We offer those exhibits, Fasken Exhibits

1 througﬁ 5 into evidence.

MR. STAMETS: Without objection, Fasken Exhihits
1 through 5 will be admitted.

MR. MORRIS: That's all we have on Direct.

MR. STAMETS: OQuestions of the witnesgsg?

G g S L P S A S

L OWIE5D 8 ADMIE IS O AL VLY

BY MR. JENNINGS:

0 Mr. Henry, in referring to vour A and B Zones on the last
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two exﬁibits, 4 ahd 5, in your opinion is there any’

communication between the two zones in the Mountain

" States Petroleum log in the two perforated zones?

‘You mean vertically?

Yes,

‘None other than the well bore itself.

The B or the A Zohe was not encountered in your well?
That's correct. It was nhot encountered in our well.
But the pressuies are identical?

-Yesg, sir.

In the two wells?

Yesg, sir.

So that definitely communication is between which zoiies?
The wells are in dirgct communication, veryrgqqd
commu5icatiqn throuéh very/hithv particled sands by
highly permeable relation to: Morrow sands, ‘as indicated

on the order of four to six millidarcies.

CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR, STAMETS:

Q.

do you see any potential for waste in this
pool under the present circumstances of production?

No, sir.
And I believe you show with your Exhibit 3 or at least
inténd to show with your Exhibit Number 3 that thava ia

no particular amount of water encroachment in this pool




e
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L J 1 at the‘present time as far as your well is concerned?
. M i_ 2| A I submit that t};ere is none in the regervoir that wbuld
- g;; 3 ~ be r‘efJ.ected in your well. The pregsures in our well
...... - ARSI oo+ L L _ ' :
! B 4| are reflecting that, the resexvoir pressure overail; and
g
;'; ! “‘ %;‘.Tg(ﬁ s| -1 do not believe that there is any encroachment shown int¢
S I R : - - -
. _ ; 6 | the reservoirs connected to these two wells.
> rxy ol
N E 7{ o How great a rate do you feel that the Brown Yates Well
§ : 1 could be produced without damage?
| g 9l A I do not:l‘tnow of any e:’(perlienCe where rate haé ever
?, 10 - damaged a Morrow gas well except where the well bore
{: i 1) itself was underléid by water ﬁnd cgning could occur. .
_ s ‘g §/ 12 Certainly-{, there are some unique cases in thg ’Morrc?w )
gl ar é §§ 13 where water drives do 'é.:;ist, and I'm sure that their
- PO gg 14 maximum rate of production would have to be determined
b o .
i 15| individually, but T know of know theoretical nor
» §§ 16| ] practi.c:al~ reason why high rates of productlonwoul;i o “ T
) i; 17| damage a volumetrically controlled gas resgservoir. /O,n ’
%: 13- . the contrary, we ha;ve found that these wells clean ’up
s gg 19 | their skin damage when -they are tegted, by the fracturing
T .
;’:g 20 clean up much more'r‘apidly at high rates of production.
- %
. §é 21 ' Many times we can flow them at low rates of
-y E% 2é ' pi'oduction and see no increase. We can shu-t the wells
%% 23 in, let the pregsure build up, and flow them to the air
w 2o -
§§ a4 very rapidly; and they will show some permanent
v iy N el improvement. = e ol
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w»

Does a gas contract that Mr. Fasken has called for

appear to have total recoverable resexrve to be prdadced

annually, or is the flow rate based on it?

"It can be. Contractually they cannot take less than

this amount, but they can take up to any amount where

we and they agree is desirable,.

Are they taking more than that at the present time?

.“That was to be based on reserves, and we have never

officially determined réserves. So it's never become

a factor in this contract, and I've always been in a

position to take our total deliverability. Sirnce

It

fébruary of 1972, they have been in the position to

take the gas wells delivered to them except'for the

physical capacity of their dehydrator, and they put in

a second and larger one, and they were now attempting

" to persuade them to put in a third and larger one.

On vour Exhibit Number 2, the flow efficiency of 28 per

-~ cent, 69 per cent, is that based 6n the 15,000,000 and

4,000,000’figure or is it based on --

No, that is on the damaged well bore, open hole exposed

on the drill stem test that there had been mud invasion
and damage to-the formation reduéing the flow rate of
these two wells atifhe time the drill stem test was

talan .

I ‘& not sure what figure I'm comparing with this on the

I-i--_--n--n---------n-L_____________:
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 the ideal.

_doesn't care to.

flow rate, now, of the McCaw Well. -They produced

four-and a half million, and this is more than, well,

it's about half of the 9,414,000 that you show there as |

That ideal is in cubic feet per pound4pressure4drop.

We need to compare it with a calculated flow rate of

15,000,000.
Okay{
If you divided the 4500 hy the 15,830, you would get

this compression flow afficiency of 28 per cent, but
the actual wasn't the ideal. |

Mr. Henry, do you feel that under the present plans ih
which the pool is being oparated that the correlative

rights can be injured, correlative righ£s beinq '

aaaanbd a1 Ve o al . e

2gz2entlially each opeiating goal“havihg"ﬁh@‘éﬁédiiuni%y'to
prdduce its just and equitable share of the gas in the
pool?

I beliave there is no damage to correlative rights that
could not be handled=as they now stahd‘in Ehé wells non-
prorated. I might exclude there, if gne well is
arbitfafiiy reducedrin its flow rate, it could daﬁage %he

correlative rights of the mineral owners under that well,

but certainly no change in allowables or anythinq else

is going to force a person to produce at a rate he
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MR. STAMETS: Are there any other questions of the

witnegs?

RECROSS-EXAMINATION

'BY MR. JENNINGS:

Q

_It's been our experience verv sadly that i

pressure we would find“ikt.

Would your answer be the same, Mr. Henry, if the proposed
C and K location in the southwest, southwest of Section

18 is allowed?

to predict what we would have when'that well is compiéﬁed'
and in what sand it would be completed énd at what

I might point out that Mr.
Fasken substantiéily on my recommendation and on his has

drilled three dry holes in an attempt to extend this

field, one of them beingza$f4rked*ﬁété‘aﬁd’éidétfaéke
in an Attemét to improve it. 1 would say that this
would have to be a métter'tq be judged when that well is
complefed.

MR. JENNINCS: vThat's all.

MR. STAMETS: The witness may be excused} "Any

further testimony in this case? Statements?

MR. MORRIS: I have one very bhrief statement, Mr.

Stamets. I do not ‘intend to argﬁe the evidence that has been

preéented here, but we simply submit that the applicant has

MOt made a case ror prorationing, whereas, in opposition, Mr.

Henry on behalf of David Fasken has affirmatively shown that
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Waste is

not being impaired.

evidence upon

in that

10 proration formula for

of the

-
-

rights of each

-t
~

£indings as to the

amangkof‘recoverahle qas

16 \ There is no eviden

t
17 detexrminations can be made,

18 Conmission is not ahle to make

need foY prorationing in thi
not occurring.
Vle would furthex submit that there 18
vhich tﬁemédmﬁiééiBﬁfcould propérlyrmake‘tbé
necessary‘jﬂriséidtioﬁal £indings
jn oxder toO prorate this field.
connection 8
céses that have heen decided bV
 it would befﬁecessary_for the Commission, in
this pool,
operators in the field to make
amountLof=recoverah1e'qas in/the poé},
in the pocl,
recerrable”qas undexr each rract in the poél,

‘Mﬁéfbentaqe of that that could ke produced without waste.
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s ©casc.

Correlative rights are

ﬁhat it vrould have tb make -
Gould point out £hat undexy many
ouy Mew Mexico gupreme Court:
order to adopt a
ﬁovdeteimihe the corrélat3§e
affixmative
the
the amqﬁnt of

and the

and wve would submit that4since the

those determinations that it

19 gimply does not have the evidence upon vhich it can prorate OT

20 adopt a proration'formula
g1 | and above any of the other O
22 which the commission

23 MR. JRITMINGS: ell

24 vithin the jurisdiction of the Commission.

.

has had tne

L e

in this field;

should denvy this épplication.

Lonofir of a full evening's

and I submit that over

aiderations that exist here, upon

, I think that it is entirely

The Commissioney

ot
]
0
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3
0
3
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Aand we will
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25

let him make that determination after he hears from Mr.

MR. MORRIS: You have a telegram, I believe, Mr.

Stamets.

'MR. STAMETS: Yes; I do. I have a telegram from

Jack B. Olden; Superv150r, Prorational Location, Transwestexrn

Plpellne Company , concernlng New Mexico Conservation
Commission Case 4018.
(Whereupon, the telegram was read.)
" MR. STAMETS: Case Number 4873 will be taken under
advisement. I adjoufn the hearing.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss .

'COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, JANET RUSSELL, a Court Reporter,‘in and for the
County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do-hereby certify
that the foregoing and attached Trangscript of Hearing be fore

the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by

—— ~ 3 Aol
Hwee 7~ aail \,uat £he

hwiatsd

aame ia a true and correct record of the

gaid proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and

ability.
I do heredy cortify that the foregping is ////‘)
s Eﬁm;‘i“'“ yannrd of tha nrnoe(d] a8 _inv<‘~i Il )‘/; 7 N J
*ra Reaminarn hnarinn of Case No.7 e T

s TIVYm bmnnnm\}p '

W B

i 77, Exapiner
Rew Hexioo 011 Conservatlon COmmission
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GOVERNOR

' : ' BRUCEKING
. O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
- STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND CONMISSIONER
v ALEX }. ARMUO
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE | MEMBER L ,
81501 , - _ : .
: STATE GEOLOGIST .
A.L.PORTER,JR. L

Jznuary 9, 1973 :
_ ; . SECRETARY - DIRECTOR |

& . ' : Re: Case No. 4873
[ ‘ Mr. James T. Jennings Order No. R_'4459
Cod Jennings, Christy & Copple T )
SR ' Attorneys at Law Applicant:
Lol R rost Office Box 1180 . ) .
R : ‘ Mountain States Petroleum '

‘Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above—referghced
commission order recently entered in the subject case.

very .pmly yours,

¢ A (Sl

P : A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director &%’

ALP/ir
copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC___ X
Axtesia OCC 4

Aztec OCC

other Richard Morris and Jagon Kellahin
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
. OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION:
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

Order No. R-~4459

APPLICATION OF MOUNTAIN STATES
PETROLEUM CORPORATION FOR GAS
PRORATIONING, EDDY COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO. ‘ :

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 aem;ronayovemberrze,

Y

NOW, on this s5th  day of January, 1973, the Commission,
& quoxrum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given ‘as required
by law, the Coimission has jurisdiction of this cause and the

located 1650 feet from the North line and 1650 feat from the West
line of Section 19, Township 18 South, Range 26 East, NMPM, West
Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(3)  That there are four wells located in said pool, two of
which are capable of only low rates of production while the

applicant's well and one.other are capable of producing relatively
large quantities of gas.

at the game rate as the other relatively large well in reele

(4) That the appiicant's well is not capable of producing

PN P -
J e . . S8 T ML
without experiencing a substantial pressure drop.

(5) That the applicant has voluntarily reduced the pxoducing
rate of his well. :

(6) That the applicant seeks the institution of gas pro-

CASE NO. 4873 |

1¥72, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets.

subject matter thereof. ; o

rationing in the subject pool to prevent waste caused by premature e
y water encroachment and formation damage resulting from excessive
‘rates of‘production\and to protect correlative rights.

e N —




Wia ™ ,
case No. 4873 B
Order No. R-4459 T

!
!
|
o e

. (7) That thereAis one pipeline gerving sald pool and that
the transporter is capable of accepting all gas made available
to it from the wWest Atoka-MOLXoOW Gas Pool. '

o l (8) That the preponderence of evidence presented indicates
SRS _that_ there is no active water drive in the West Atoka-Moxrow Gas
' Pool and. that 1ﬁ'€hé‘&bsenccwefrsuch a water drive, current rates

Sadd i aat e et

of production in the pool will not result in formation  Ganage
nor waste. - . :

(9) That the evideﬁcé jindicates that the applicant has the
opportunity to improve the productivity of his well through .
- mechanical gtimulation. ‘

N B ¥ .
S 2 R i e RN P

, (10)v That the preponderence of evidence presented indicates uf
that the applicant's correlative rights are not being violated. !

(11) That the application should be denied.

e e A

(1) Thét the subiject application is hereby deﬁied.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
_entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

5 , DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on thé day and year hageinabov
A designated. ‘ ' :

STATE OF NEW MEXICO |
| ?%EZCONSERVATION COMMISSION
r

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Mefiber & secretary

o < SEAL

dx/




Wﬁﬁﬁ#

( I
T A m_wu_,uh [ occ-7192 1] ,
; . _ KELLAHIN AND FOX e Y

| ATTORNEYS AT LAW OIL CONSERVAT iON COMM

‘ 500 DON GASRAR AVENUE qan}a F

- JASON W. KEL(AHIN POSYT OFFICE BOX 1789 e

; ROBERT €.FOX SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 8750l fELCPRONE 982-4318

W.THOMAS XELLAKIN . AreEAa CODE 505

December 1, 1972 - o

Mr. Richard Stamets ,
~ New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission
'P. O, Box 2088

Dear Mr. Stamets:

Enclosed for your consideration is. the ‘state-
ment of.C & K Petroleum, Inc., in Case No. 4873, the
appllcatlon .0f Mountain States Petroleum Torporation : g
for prorating of the West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy I
County, New Mexico. :

With a copy of this letter, copies of the state-
ment are belng forwarded to the attorneys of record
in the case.

Very truly yours,
Jason W. Kellahin : | ' ;
JWK/ksS -

Enclostures

cc: Mr. Richard S. Morris
Mr. James T. Jennings

.
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STATEMENT or
C & K PETROLEUM,

Petroleum_Corporation for gas proratfbning in the West.
Atoka—Morrow Gas Pool, Eday Couﬁty, New Mexico, C & K
Petroleun Appeared at the Examiner’hearing in opposition

to the applicatiph, and upon égreemént made at thé hearing,
'Sﬁbmits this’statement,in 6pposition tb the ordef Sought by

the applicant,

The basic Power of tphe Commission jg stateg ih'Séction

65~3-10, New Mexico Statutes, thch:provide that "The Commi g -

Sion ig hereby emp6Wered, and it jg its duty, to Prevent the

Commissibn is the Preventijiopn of Waste, and in doing S0, it must
Protect Correlative rights,

There yag very limited_testimonywcn””ﬁé‘quéstion of waste

thic There was no other testimony offered ag to waste, See

' ' T
- A Y
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Simms vs. Mechem, 72 N.M. 186.

What is of more concexrn to us, and we feel should be
of concern to ‘the Commission 1s thé“compiet rrack"of evidence .
upon which the Commission could make the basic findings re=-
qulred before it can enter a proration order.

As stated by the New Mexico Supreme Court in Continental

dil COmpany vs. 0Oil Conservation commission, 70 N.M. 3lo0, if

o

the Comm1551on "is going to prorat +s prevent waste, in doing

so, is going to follow the statutoxry mandate to protect coxr=
relative rights, it must first find: 1) the amount of gas'in

the/pool, 2) the amount of gas underlylng each tract in the

pool, 3) the‘proratlon'that one bears to the other, and 4) what
v — g

portioniof that arrived at proportion can be produced without
waste. | |
"‘This standard was reiterated in El1 Paso Netural Gae Conpany
vs. 011 Conservatlon Commission, 76 N.M. 268. |
Absent these basic findings requlred by the statute it is
impossible for the Commission to determxne if each optrdtor'in‘

the pool is being given the opportunlty to produce his just and

equitable share of the gas in the pool; it is 1mp0551b1e for the

CommLSSLOn to determlne if waste will occur.

| The only.formula proposed for the purpose of prorating the
pool was to prorate it on a straight acreage basxs, but there
was no attempt by the Mountain Stetes witness, nor by any other
witness to relate acreage, or any other factor for that matter,
to the amount of gas underxlying the pool or the 1nd1VLdual tracts
in ‘the pool. Iin fact the Mountain States w1tness testlfled that
he had not made any calculation of resexves except those under-
lying the Mountain States Tract. /\ | |

On cross examlnatlon he stated thet Lle Commxssxon mlght

possibly use a percentage of open flow oOr do11verab111ty, but

he offered nothing as to the figures to be used, nor to the

'reIEtioﬁship"of5such factors, if any, to recoverable gas in

place in the pool and under each tract in the pool.
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It is the position of C & X petroleum, IncC., that on the

record submitted, it is not only impropere but unlawful for

the commission to attempt to prorate this pool.

,Respectfu}}y,submitted,’ﬁ

¢ & K PETROLEUM, INC.

vBy

RELLANIN & FOX
P. O. Bokx 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

AttorneyéV%BEWCvGWR“Eéﬁicleum;+Inc:
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! . A ] : Docket No., 28-72

Rt 1. EXAMINER HEARING - NEDNESDAY - NOVEMBER 29, 1972

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, ‘ e
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following casea will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Elvis
~ A, Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE. 4854 (Continued from the November 1, 1972 Examiner Hearing)

i . ' Application of Dugan Production Corporacion to commingie gas produc—
T v tion.orior to metering, San Juan Coéunty, ‘New Mexico. - Applicant, in

) : the above-styledvcause, seeks authority to commingle gas-produced
from wells located in Sections 25, 26, 35, and 36, Township 28 North,.
Range 15 West, undesignated Pictured Cliffs gas pool, San Juan County,
New Mexico, prior to metering said gas, as an exception to Rule 403
of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

CASE 4860: (Contihued'ftom the November 14, 1972 Examiner Hearing) e

Application of Craig Folson for an unorthodox cil well location,
Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority tc drill a well- to:test the ‘Queen- formation at an

' : unorthodox oil well location 1340 feet from the 3outh lime and 1300
i i | feet from the East line of Section 12, Township 13 South, Range 31

East, Caprock—Queen Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico.

CASE 4857: (Continued to November 29, 1972 Examiner Hearing)

L e,

Application of Perry R. Bass for an unorthodox location, Eddy County,
New Mexice. Applicant, in the above-styled causge, seeks approval
for an unorthodox gas well location for his Big Eddy Well No. 7
located 660 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from the East
line of Section 19, Township 20 South, Range 31 -East, Maroon Cliffs-
Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy Ccunty, New -Mexico, with the E/2 of said Sec-
S tion 19 to be dedicated to the well.

CASE 4866: Application of Roger C Hanke for salt water aisposal, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to dispoge of produced salt water in the Devonian formation through
perforations between 13,000 to 13,300 feet in his Graham Well No. 1
located in Unit F of Section 29, Township 16 South, Range 36 East,
East Shoe Bar-Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4867: Application of Supérior 0il Company for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all mineral interests ip the Pennsylvanian formation
underlying the $/2 of Section 7, Township 23 South, Range 27 East,
South Carisbad Ficld, Eddv County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a
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Examiner ﬁearing - Wednesday - November 29, 1972 Docket No. 28-72

-2-

(Case 4867 continued from page 1)

CASE 4868:

CASE 4869:

CASE 4835:

- CASE 4870:

~ County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the .above-styled cause, seecks

. _No. 29 well at a location 2300 feet from the South.line and_1450. feet

"(Continued and readvertised)

.Section 27, Towmship 9 South, Range 36 East, Crossroads-Devonien Pool,

well to be drilled 810 feet from the South line and 1980 feet

from the West line of said Section 7. Also to be conmsidered will
be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the riek involved,
a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the
establishment of charges for supervision'of said well.

Application of The Wiser 0il Company for a waterflood project, Lea
authority to institute a waterflood project by the injection ot

weter into the Drinkard formation through its Dowmes "D" Well No. 1
located in Unit K of Section 32, Township 21 South Range 37 East,
Drinkard Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. )

Application of Claude C. Kennedy for the amzndment of Order No. R-4263
and for the revocation of Commission Order NSL-586, McKinley County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amend-
ment of Order No. R-4263 to require that all wells drilled within the
Lone Pine Dakota "D'" Unit be drilled on locations no closer than 320
feet from tlie boundary of thé quarter-quarter section in which auny
such well is located, and to prohibit the transfer of allowable to
any well located closer than 1320 feet from the outer boundary of the

unit dvaas -:‘.p,“ca"* £ «o-hov :ragquestsg tha . vavacation of Cormigeion

Order No. NSL-586 dated November 1, 1972, which order authorized
Tenneco 0il Company to drill its proposed Lone Pine Dakota '"D" Unit

from the West line of Section 8, Township 17 North, Range 8 West,
Lone Pine-Dakota '"D" 0il Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico.

Application of Texas 0il & Gas Corporation for compulsory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,.
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests from the surface of

the ground down to and including the Pennsylvanian formation under-
lying the S/2 of Section 13, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, South
Carlsbad Field ‘area, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a
well to be drilled 660 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from
the East line of said Section 13. Also to be considered will be the
costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk invélved, a provi-
sion for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establish-
ment of charges for supervision of said well.

Application of Sun 01l Company for an unorthodox location, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to
drill its proposed U. D. Sawyer Well No, 10 at an unorthodox location
986 feet from the South line and 1000.5 feet from the East line of

1 4 - .
Lea County, New Mexice.

~
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Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - Novemher 29, 1972 -/;“1 g Bocket No. 28-72
3= : '
CASE 4871: Applfication of Samedan 0il Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea

County, New Mexico. Applicant., in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the Langlie-Mattix "B-4" Penrose (Queen) Unit Area, com-
prising 240 acres, more or less, of Federal lands in Sections 17
and 18, Township 23 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

»Application of Samedan 01l Corporation for a»waterflood project,

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a- waCerflood project by the 1njection ot watar

“B-4" Unit Area, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New. Fexico.

Application of Adobe 0il Company for a non-standard gas proration
unit and an unorthodox location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a 520-acre non-standard
gas proration unit comprising the NE/4, SE/&, E/2 SW/4, N/2 NW/4, and
SE/4 NW/4 of Section il, Township 23 South, Rangé 24 East, Rock Tank-
Upper Morrow and Rock Tank-Lower Morrow Gas Pools; Eddy County, ‘New
Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox
location 660 feet from the South 11ne and 330 feet from the East

CASE_4873:

Application of C & K Petroleum Inc. for an unorthodox well location,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cguse, seeks
approval fotr the unorthodox location of a well to be located 660 feet
from the South and West lines, or in the alternative, 990 feet from
the South line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 18,  Town-
ship 18 South, Range 26 East, West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool; Eddy County,
New Mexico, to be dedicated to a standerd proration unit comprising
the S/2 of said Section 18. ‘.

CASE 4872:
CASE 4862: (Continued and readvertised)
- 1dne-of said Section 11,
CASE 4863: (Continued and réadvertised)
/

Application of Mountain States Petroleum‘Cdrpofation for‘gas proration-
--dng; -Fddy-Countv, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

aeeks the institution of gas prorationing in the West Atoka-Morrow
Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.
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LAW OFFICES OF

JENNINGS CHRISTY & COPPLE

JAMES T. JENNINGS 1012 SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING
SIM B. CHRISTY ~ pP.0.BOX | II80
ROGER L.COPPLE ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 88201

BRIAN W- COPPLE
November ;7,71972

0il conservation commission
p. 0. Box 2088 o
gsanta Fe, New Mex1co 87501
Attention: Ida Rodriguez

"REs MOUNTAIN‘STATES PETROLEUM CORPORATION
APPLICATION FOR GAS PRORATION

Enclosed hereW1th you will f£ind Mountain States

TELEPHONE ez22-8432
AREA CODE 505

Aioe 7573

petroleum Corpora-

tion's Appllcatlon for Gas Proratlon in the West Atoka-Morrow Gas

pool. I talked to Mr.‘Nutter one day last week
this would be advertlsed for. hearlng on Novembe

and he said that
r 29.

I would appreciate it 1f you would send me a copy of Order R-1670
as amended. rthis Order is referred to in the commission Rules and

Regulations, put I have not been able to locate
the Rules and Regulations.

Thank you very much.

Qo7 W%’

SRR RIISRPEDE S

" 4aMES T. JENNINGS -

I3 /mb
- BT EIESE
Encl. ‘ : (T
L oY
il CONSE

it in my CopyY of

—?«"?\V E

t
o0 1372 ‘ﬂ
CIVATION COMM
Santa Fe

......




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

| , . OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
) -OF MOUNTAIN STATES PETROLEUM e
'~ CORPORATION FOR GAS PRORATION IN , | NO. <f?ff§
THE WEST ATOKA~MORROW GAS POOL, - s
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

Ty

S Application of Mountain States Petroleum Corxporation
T For Gas Proration

comes now the Applicant, Mountain States Petroleum

Corporation, and hereby makes applicatieﬁnfor gas proraticn in

SO ‘\,7*7?9 , the West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool pursuant to the Rules and Requla-

tions of the 0il Conservation Commission and in support thereof

£
z,
NS
b

states:

1. Applicant is the 6perator of the Mountain States

e At e e AR R A R er e

McCaw Gas Comm. Well No. 1 located in Unit F, Section 19, Township
18 Sotith, Range 26 East, in the West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool.

l ‘ 2. Applicant feels that in order to prevent waste, it

[

“T;,ﬁ ... 1is necessary that the Comm1551on flx the allowable gas productlon
of the Pool and allocate production Qﬁéﬁérihe gas wells located
therein so that each operator shall have a reasonable opportunity
to produce its fair share of the gas production from the Pool and
so the£ correlative rights shall be protected.

'WHEREFORE, Applicant requests the Commissicn set‘this

matter down for hearing before an examiner at an early‘date,’publish
the Notice as required by law, and after hearing issue its Order

(1) prorating gas production from the West Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool,




(2) fiking a proration formula, and (3} fixing the Pool allowable
and allotting production to the various wells in the Pool. -~ ... = ...

Respectfully submitted,

MOUNTAIN STATES PETROLEUM CORPORATION

Sédings, for]

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

JIRES ! : , ,,ar, : B |‘
) enninggg;%xkisty & Copple ’ - .
Attorney or Applicant 7
7 P. O. Box 1180 - : '
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BEFORE THE O IL CONSERVATION OMMISSION e
OF THE STAEE OF NEW MEX1CO

ORDER OoF THE
py THE COMMISSION
Thishcause Game on for nearingd at 9 a.m- on N vemnpeXl 29 ' 1972 ,
at ganta Fe, Nev Mexico: pefoxre Examlner chhard Stamets .
NC on hi ay of.LMgam&xﬂf 1973. the Commxssxon,
a quoxum peind preeent, vinqconsiﬁerea the testxmony, the recoxr
and the recommendations of the Examiner, nd peind fully & advised
in the premises,
FINDS:
5 1) that due publicvnotice navind been glven as required by

1aw, th Commiesion has jurisdiction of this cause 2 and the gubject

(2) That the applicant. Mountain States Petroleum Corporation,
is the owner—opérator of the McCawv Gas com Well NoO- 1, 1oCated '
1650 feet fyom the worth 1ine‘and 1650 feet fyom the West 1ine

of Sectidn i5y m“WnShlp 18 gouth: range 26 gast. NMPM, West
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case No. 4873
Order No. R-
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